

Final Test

Advanced level B2



Help Harry to release the Wizarding World and protect Hogwarts from the Dark magic!

Where do the Deadly Hallows come from?
Read the following story and find it out.



Section R 1 (13 marks)

Read the following passage and answer all the questions.

The Tale of the Three Brothers

Three brothers once traveled together on a quiet, winding road at twilight. They came upon a deep and dangerous river, one that would drown anyone who tried to cross. But the brothers, skilled in magic, used their wands to create a bridge and began to walk across. Halfway over, they were met by a hooded figure: it was Death, angry that the brothers had escaped him. However, Death pretended to be impressed and offered each brother a gift of their choice.



The eldest brother, who was very proud and combative, wanted a wand more powerful than any other. Death went to a nearby elder tree and created the Elder Wand for him. The second brother, arrogant and desiring power over Death, asked for the ability to bring people back from the dead. Death picked a stone from the river and made it the Resurrection Stone. Finally, the youngest brother, who was wise and humble, didn't trust Death and asked for something to help him escape Death's grasp. Death, unwillingly, gave him his own Invisibility Cloak.

With their gifts, the brothers went their separate ways. The eldest went to a village and, wanting revenge on an enemy, used the Elder Wand to defeat him in a duel. Later, the eldest boasted about his powerful wand at an inn, but that night, he was killed in his sleep by a thief who stole the wand. Thus, Death took the first brother.

The second brother returned home and used the Resurrection Stone to bring back the woman he once loved. She appeared but seemed distant, as if separated from him by a veil, and she was unhappy. Eventually, the second brother, unable to endure her sadness, took his own life to join her in death. And so, Death took the second brother.

Many years passed, and Death searched for the youngest brother, but he could never find him. It was only when the youngest brother had lived a long, full life that he finally removed the Invisibility Cloak and gave it to his son. When Death came for him, the youngest brother greeted him as a friend, and they departed this life together.

(Adapted from The Tales of Beedle the Bard)

For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentence. (2 marks each)

1. How did they cross the river?

2. What happened to the eldest brother after he used the Elder Wand to defeat his enemy?

3. Why did the younger brother live longer?

For questions 4-8, choose the correct answer. (1 mark each)

4. The eldest brother asked Death for an Invisibility Cloak.

True

False

5. The youngest brother was able to avoid Death because of the Invisibility Cloak.

True

False

6. The second brother was murdered by...

A another powerful wizard

B Death

C himself

7. What happened when the second brother used the Resurrection Stone?

A He became immortal.

B His loved one returned but was sad and distant.

C didn't belong there

8. The Elder Wand gets its name after

A a tree

B the eldest brother

C its age

9. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the SAME as:

Nightfall (paragraph 1)

firstborn (paragraph 3)

10. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the OPPOSITE of:

arrogant (paragraph 2)

cease (paragraph 4)

Section R 2 (7 marks)

Read the five short passages about potions and plants below. Choose from the texts (A to E) and complete the answer grid. The texts may be chosen more than once. One has been done for you as an example.

At Hogwarts, the teachers had to warn against worse dangers than leaning back on the chair and become a lazy student.



A. Veritaserum is a powerful truth serum. The potion effectively forces the drinker to answer any questions put to them truthfully, though there are certain methods of resistance. Use of this potion is strictly controlled by the British Ministry of Magic. Veritaserum was used on Barty Crouch Jr in June of 1995, when Albus Dumbledore discovered that Crouch was disguised as the Defence Against the Dark Arts teacher, Alastor Moody.

B. If there's one thing stronger than young love, it's this love potion. Think of the incorrigible Romilda Vane and then picture Ron Weasley's dazed face when he ate the chocolates she meant for Harry. Amortentia was the most potent love potion in the world and no one was immune. Even know-it-all Hermione got an attack of blushing embarrassment when she caught the scent of it during Potions class.

C. Polyjuice Potion was a thick, powerful tonic with serious consequences if you mixed it wrong. Harry, Hermione and Ron first tasted some when they went undercover as Draco Malfoy's sidekicks. Members of the Order of the Phoenix drank it to disguise themselves as Harry Potters, and it also helped Harry, Hermione and Ron break into the Ministry of Magic. Hermione discovered that a stray cat hair could cause an unwelcome transformation.

E. Felix Felicis, also called "Liquid Luck", is a magical potion that makes the drinker lucky for a period of time, during which everything they attempt will be successful. It turns an ordinary day into an extraordinary one. It causes dizziness, recklessness, and dangerous overconfidence if taken in excess. Felix is highly toxic in large quantities and is also a banned substance in all organised competitions, such as Quidditch.

D. Funny really. While adults spend a fortune to look younger, teenagers spend years trying to be more grown-up than they really are. When Fred and George discovered they were too young to enter their names for the Triwizard Tournament, they decided that a few drops of Ageing Potion would do the trick. The twins only got long white beards that had to be magically removed by Madam Pomfrey.

Which text, A, B, C, D or E, talks about

<i>a potion that makes people tell the truth</i>	e.g.	A
Someone who wrongly ate the treated sweets	1	
A situation that needed an expert help	2	
An attempt of changing aspects that failed	3	
A prohibited potion in competences	4	
Identity theft	5	
Undesirable effects with large doses	6	
Multiple camouflage	7	

Use of English

A. Choose the correct answer in each sentence.

1. What spell did Harry and Hermione _____ to escape from the trolls in the forest?

- A) casted
- B) cast
- C) casting
- D) to cast

2. Ron usually _____ his homework in the Gryffindor common room after dinner.

- A) does
- B) do
- C) is doing
- D) to do

3. Dumbledore would rather Harry _____ the Triwizard Tournament.

- A) enter
- B) not to enter
- C) entered
- D) didn't enter

4. If Snape _____ the Sorcerer's Stone in the end, Voldemort would have returned sooner.

- A) has found
- B) found
- C) would find
- D) had found

5. Hermione always tries to avoid _____ in trouble, but her curiosity sometimes leads her into risky situations.

- A) to get
- B) getting
- C) got
- D) gets



6. Before _____ the dormitory, Harry looked around to remember everything.
- A) leaves
 - B) to leave
 - C) leaving
 - D) left
7. Draco, _____ family is known for its connection to dark magic, often looked down on Muggle-born students.
- A) who
 - B) whose
 - C) which
 - D) what
8. "Take some Polijuce Potion in case you _____ it Harry", said Hermione.
- A) will need
 - B) would need
 - C) needing
 - D) need
9. Hagrid is used to _____ care for magical creatures around the grounds of Hogwarts.
- A) take
 - B) taking
 - C) took
 - D) takes
10. While searching through old books, Hermione _____ a spell that helped them understand the prophecy.
- A) comes across
 - B) came across
 - C) coming across
 - D) was come accross



B- Rewrite the sentences to give the same meaning as the original. Rewrite all direct speech as reported speech.

Example:

Harry was under the Invisibility Cloak, so he wasn't seen by the Death Eaters.

Harry couldn't have been seen by the Death Eaters because he was under the Invisibility Cloak.

1. Harry and Hermione have never been more than friends.
Never
2. "I'll stay here and guard the camp," Ron said to Harry and Hermione.
Ron told Harry and Hermione
3. Harry didn't feel safe because Voldemort had broken the protective charm.
If Voldemort hadn't
4. "Hermione regretted not being able to repair Harry's wand."
Hermione wishes
5. Harry and his friends should start preparing for the final battle.
It's high time



C- Read the following sentences. They make a story. Write ONE missing word in each space.

Example:

Harry Potter was a young wizard who lived in a cupboard under the stairs at his aunt and uncle's house.

1. Harry received a mysterious letter, inviting him to attend Hogwarts School _____ Witchcraft and Wizardry.
2. _____ arriving at Hogwarts, Harry met Ron and Hermione, who would become his closest friends.
3. The castle was _____ enormous that Harry felt like he would never find his way around.
4. The first night in Gryffindor Tower was magical, _____ he couldn't stop thinking about all the secrets hidden within the school.
5. During his first year, Harry discovered a three-headed dog guarding something _____ the trapdoor.
6. Dumbledore was _____ a wise and powerful magician that all the students respected him greatly.
7. Despite _____ afraid, Harry, Ron, and Hermione decided to investigate the mystery of the trapdoor.
8. They discovered that a powerful stone was hidden below, which Voldemort _____ trying to steal.
9. _____ Harry was brave, he knew he couldn't defeat Voldemort without Dumbledore's help.
10. By the end of the year, Harry had saved the stone, made lifelong friends, and learned that true courage comes just _____ time of need.



D. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

Example:

Hermione used her impressive magical skills to protect her friends. (impress)

1. Harry needed special _____ to destroy the Horcruxes. (equip)
2. Ron acted _____ when he saved Harry from drowning. (brave)
3. Hermione felt _____ about the risks they were taking. (doubt)
4. Neville felt _____ when he found The sword of Gryffindor .
(power)
5. Dumbledore's _____ was always a source of strength for Harry.
(wise)
6. The _____ of Voldemort caused fear across the land. (appear)
7. Harry was _____ of Dobby's sacrifice to save him. (thank)
8. Many believed Harry had the _____ to defeat Voldemort. (able)
9. The _____ spell cast by Snape saved Harry's life. (protect)
10. The trio's _____ made them inseparable. (friend)

